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Schedule of LTYC Events 
EVENT DATE TIME LOCATION

Board of Directors 
Meeting

Thursday, 1 
February 2007

1745 hrs Greensboro College Campus in Room 
226 of Proctor Hall West

Frostbite Series Saturday, 3 
February 2007

Skippers Meeting
1100 hrs

Lake Townsend Marina
Race Committee Members needed!

SAYRA Annual Meeting 2-4 February 
2007

Augusta, GA

Board Meeting Meets on February 1
The Board of Directors meeting is open to all Club 
members. At the January Board meeting, the Board 
decided to continue to meet on the Greensboro 
College Campus in Room 226 of Proctor Hall West. 

January Frostbite Series
Hardly frostbite conditions! One competitor 
described it as possibly the best day of sailing we 
will have this year. Indeed, what was not to like, 
temperature in the high 60s and winds 10 knots 
diminishing to 4.5 knots. Well the wind did shift 
around throughout the day but, hey, this is Lake 
Townsend, it is always shifting. 

Change of Watch Banquet Held!
Thirty-eight members of the yacht club gathered 
at Mahi’s to recognize the accomplishments of the 
year. The evening began with drinks and a slide 
show of Club activities and member participation. 
The late Bill Snider was honored as part of the 
slide show. 

Trophies awarded for 2005-2006 Race 
Series

Trophies for the Lake Townsend Yacht Club 2005-
2006 Frostbite Series were presented to John 
Hemphill, First Place and Steve Morris, Second 
Place.

For the Lake Townsend Yacht Club 2006 Saturday 
Summer Series Monohull Fleet trophies were 
presented to Ken Warren, First Place; John 
Hemphill, Second Place and David Raper, 
Third Place. 

For the Lake Townsend Yacht Club 2006 Saturday 
Summer Series Isotope Fleet, trophies were 
presented to Eric Rasmussen, First Place; and Alan 
Wolfe and Joleen Rasmussen, 
Second Place.

For the Lake Townsend Yacht Club 2006 Sunday 
Summer Series were awarded to Bob Moates,
First Place in the Flying Scot Fleet; David Raper, 
First Place in the Monohull Fleet and Eric 
Rasmussen, First Place Multihull Fleet.



Congratulations to all the trophy winners and 
thanks to everyone who participated.

Three Emeritus Memberships awarded
Member Emeritus is granted by the Board of 
Directors to those who are current members in 
good standing, have been members in good standing 
of the corporation for more than ten (10) years, 
and are seventy (70) years of age or older. 

Those at the banquet were asked to recognize the 
contribution each of these individuals has
contributed to the Lake Townsend Yacht Club.

Carol Moates has been a member of the Lake 
Townsend Yacht Club since the inception of the 
Club. She served on the Board of Directors for 
more than 20 year, primarily as Board Secretary. 
She chaired the Annual Banquet Committee and the 
Mayor’s Cup Regatta and taught sailing. Attending 
over 300 Board meetings during this time would 
qualify her for sainthood but we are awarding her 
Member Emeritus. 

Bill Byrd has been a Club member since the early 
1980s. He has been the Club’s “Motor Man“, 
rebuilding and repairing committee boat and safety 
boat motors. He has been a Certified US Sailing 
Instructor and taught Junior Sailing class. He is 
the best light wind sailor in the Club and is always 
willing to instruct fellow Club members in the art of 
sailing. Many of us search for just the right goose 
feather to use as a telltale thanks to his 
instruction.

Jere Woltz has been a member of the Club since 
the early 1980s. Jere was the advisor for the Sea 
Scout Program in the early 80s. He served on the 
Board as an officer and was the Commodore in 
1992. He also served as treasurer and directory 
and newsletter editor. 
He chaired the Mayor’s Cup Regatta, served as its 
Principle Race Officer and been the local expert on 
sailing instructions. Jere authored the Sailing 
Instructors Manual. With his encouragement, the 

Club has upgraded its race equipment, its fleet of 
boats and its radios. He built the course board for 
the committee boat, the flagstaffs, and had a hand 
in most of the equipment improvement over the 
past 10 years. 

*****************************
2007 Officers and Board

Officers
Commodore: George Bageant
Vice Commodore: John Hemphill
Rear Commodore: Starling Gunn
Treasurer: David Raper
Secretary:

Directors
Newsletter/Directory:Bill Grossie
Cruising: Steve Raper
Mayor’s Cup: Joleen Rasmussen
Junior Sailing: David Duff
Social Director: Kim Kirsh
Membership: Alan Hawks

*****************************
Assistance is needed for the February Frostbite 
Race Committees. NO experience is necessary. 
Please contact John Hemphill if you are 
interested. 

*****************************
Renew your Yacht Club membership!

Well, while you are thinking about it, renew your 
membership! Only $50 and a membership form is 
located at on the web 
http://www.laketownsendyachtclub.com/About/frm
Membership.htm. or from Alan Hawks.

The Lake Townsend Yacht Club is operated through 
the efforts of its members. It is important for 
everyone to contribute his or her time as a sailing 
instructor, on the race committee or to coordinate 
and host a social event. Get involved and volunteer!



SAILBOATSFOR SALE!

1981 Isotope - $2500 with sails and a galvanized 
trailer. Crossbar, dolphin striker, and trampoline have 
been replaced and an extension added to the righting 
bar. Good boat for a beginning racer or someone 
looking to get back into racing. She won the 2005 
Governor's Cup and continues to give challenge to the 
fleet leaders. Eric and I have owned this boat since 
1998. She's gotten us hooked on Isotopes, so much 
so that we are upgrading to a 2006 model.

Boat specifications at http://www.intl-
fiberglass.com/isotope.html.
Fleet Activities -
http://www.intl-
fiberglass.com/Isotope%20Nationals%202006.html
Call or email if interested: 919-732-5410;
joleen.rasmussen@bowebellhowell.com

Flying Scot 2237 Douglass built in 1972. Sound hull, 
white with light blue deck, re-conditioned Sterling 
trailer with new tires and wheels, two suits of sails, 
plus extras, in fair condition, New equipment and 
rigging, $3000 Located in Greensboro, Contact: Randy 
Crum 336-656-0970, rbc@triad.rr.com

1984 Precision 16 LOA 16’ 3”, Beam 6” 8”, includes 
main and jib sails, Suzuki DT outboard and trailer. 
Recent bearing replacement on trailer. Motivated seller 
$1,900 or make offer 336 286-0299

Lake Townsend Yacht Club Help Lines

Commodore: George Bageant
336 629-2750 R
gbageant@hotmail.com

Races/Property: John Hemphill
(Vice Commodore) 336 632-0864 R

jmhemphill@gborocollege.edu

Education: Starling Gunn
(Rear Commodore) 336 939-2508 R

gunncenter@bellsouth.net

Finance: David Raper
(Treasurer) 336 6432-7071 R

Gwynedd22@bellsouth.net

Publicity/History: (Vacant)
(Secretary)

Cruising: Steve Raper
336 288-3762 R
Steve.raper@greensboro-nc.gov

Membership: Alan Hawkes
336 282-8367 R
arhawkes@earthlink.net

Social: Kim Kirch
336 851-5229 R
kkirsh@triad.rr.com

Junior Sailing: David Duff
336 282-7773 R
David.Duff@analog.com

Mayor’s Cup Regatta: Joleen Rasmussen
919 732-5410 R

Joleen.rasmussen@bowebellhowell.com

Newsletter/Directory: Bill Grossie
336 643-1730 R
wgrossie@infionline.net

Webmaster: Steve Raper
Steve.raper@greensboro-nc.gov



Call People. Go Sailing
In an effort to involve more sailors in the Club’s Sailing Events and Racing Programs, this “Available to 
Crew” list is published in each newsletter. The people listed have taken our Learn to Sail class or have 
other previous sailing experience and are looking to get more time on the water. So, if you have a boat and 
would like to participate in the Summer or Frostbite Race Series, why don’t you call one of these folks for 
your crew? Alternatively, if you need a cruising partner on your boat or would like to team with someone on 
one of the city sailboats for a day sail or a race, contact someone on this list. If you would like to add your 
name to the list, contact John Hemphill, Treasurer or Bill Grossie, Newsletter Committee (See the Help 
Lines box located in this newsletter).

Available To Crew
Name Home Phone Work Phone E-mail
Bill Byrd 336-635-1926 N/A
Chip Cromartie 336-601-0464 336-274-3559 cromartie@triad.rr.com
Lewis Johnson 336-656-4971 336-334-3448 ljohnson12@triad.rr.com
Paul/Jean Leslie 336-668-2874 336-272-7102 x276 lesliep@gborocollege.edu
Val Nieman 336- 908-3976 valnieman@yahoo.com
Cynthia & Sam Reichelson 336-540-1279 336-273-2511 reichelson@cs.com
Deborah Stephenson 336-272-4517 336-279-3966 Addyhouse@aol.com
Jeff Taylor 336-674-3887 336-9544364      kindredsouls@pipeline.com
Gary Wulf 336-674-2498 336-373-8361 gkwulf@hahoo.com

January 2007 Frostbite Series Results

Race Committee: Esther Khoury, PRO, David Young, Paul Holt, Bill Byrd, Wayne Jones, Stave Raper and Bill 
Grossie.

Skipper Boat Race 1 Race 2 Series 
Total

Andrews, P Laser 185542 6 8 25

Hemphill, J FS 4043 5 DNF-2 18

Heine, U FS 3801 3 6 17

Bouknight, R MC 1114 7 7 14

Lupton, F FS 3638 4 5 9

Hawks, A LI 14641 - - 6

Rasmussen, E. TNZ 232 DNC 4 4

Ogburn, J Capri DNC DNC 0


